



MOLD YOUTH TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – SECONDARY SCHOOLS ( MOLD ALUN)
Minutes of the meeting of the Mold Youth Council Meeting – Secondary Schools, held at Mold Alun High School, Thursday 12th June 2025.
PRESENT:  
Schools: Mold Alun – Adam, Theo and Maisie
Councillors: Chris Bithell and Catherine Frances Claydon
Officers: Jo Lane, Clerk and Finance Officer
Guest: Ben Turpin, Climate Change Project Office - FCC
1.
WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES
Councillor Teresa Carberry apologies were noted. 

Cllr Chris Bithell thanked all for attending and made introductions.
2.
ICEBREAKER GAME/ ACTIVITY
It was agreed that the icebreaker game would not take place – round robin of introductions took place instead. 
Update from Mold Alun Students – Vape Project
Students from Mold Alun School provided an update on their Vape Project. The School Council has confirmed the project plan and has designed and printed a bilingual leaflet aimed at both students and parents. The leaflet has already been shared at recent school events, including parents’ evenings.
Presentation boards have also been purchased using funds awarded through the Mold Town Council Community Grants scheme. These boards are lightweight and easily transportable, enabling them to be used across a variety of settings and for different projects.
Looking ahead, the School Council is hoping to secure space within Mold Library and Mold Market to further raise awareness of the dangers of vaping, with a particular focus on young people.

3. 
CLIMATE CHANGE

Ben Turpin from Flintshire County Council delivered a talk on climate change to attendees. The presentation covered key issues including the local impacts of climate change in Flintshire, initiatives being undertaken by the Council to reduce carbon emissions, and practical actions that communities and individuals can take to mitigate environmental impact. Attendees were also given the opportunity to ask questions and discuss potential collaborative projects at a local level.
4. 
HOW ACCESSIBLE IS MOLD TOWN CENTRE
A brief discussion took place regarding the accessibility of Mold Town Centre. Attendees raised concerns about visitors not using designated pedestrian crossings, which can pose safety risks. The group also noted that Mold is generally easy to access for people living outside the town, including via walking routes and public buses. One attendee suggested the introduction of a tram service to further improve accessibility.
5.  
WHAT IS AVAILABLE IN MOLD FOR YOUNG PEOPLE 
Attendees advised that there are a variety of food outlets and restaurants available, within Mold used by young people such as McDonalds, Greggs, KFC etc. 
The suggestion of a dedicated page on the TotallyMold Website was received well by attendees. 

6.
WHAT ITEMS WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE ON THE NEXT MEETINGS AGENDA?
· Local Businesses providing Work Experience for Young People.
7.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The date of the next meeting is to be confirmed. 
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